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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING

2013-0422

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing in the King County Council Chambers, 10th Floor, King County Courthouse, Seattle, Washington on Monday November 4, 2013 at 11:00 a.m.  The purpose of this hearing is to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance No. 2013-0422, that will adopt the 2014 King County Capital Improvement Program (CIP).  The CIP becomes the capital facilities component of the King County Comprehensive Plan and is adopted as an amendment to the King County Comprehensive Plan.  The 2014-2019 King County CIP, as adopted by the County Council, will satisfy the Growth Management Act requirement to provide a six-year plan that will finance capital facilities within projected funding capacities and clearly identify sources of public money for those capital facilities.

SUMMARY

The CIP budget for 2014 is $548 million.  Of that budget authority, $279 million is for capital assets construction and acquisition, $221 million is for budgeted revenue backing of capital assets and $48 million is for transfer payments of operating budget leases.  Most of the proposed budget and revenue backing is for the Children and Family Justice Center (CFJC) construction project to replace the existing facility.  The 2014 budget for CFJC construction is $205 million and the budgeted revenue backing is $205 million from voter approved property tax revenue collected and budgeted in a separate fund. This combination of $410 million represents 80% of the 2014 proposed capital budget.  

The Capital Improvement Program Budget is divided into three program categories that reflect the goals of the King County Strategic Plan:

1 The Economic Growth and Built Environment Area proposes to expend $11.5 million in 2014 to expand the regional trails system.   This Plan category traditionally encompasses economic development, transportation, planning and permitting, trails, and rural activities and services.  This category supports the International Airport, road services, transit, and park facilities.
2 The Environmental Sustainability Area proposes to expend $8.7 million in 2014 to acquire regional open space.  This Plan category includes programs for safeguarding and enhancing the county's natural resources and environment.  This category includes wastewater treatment, solid waste, flood and surface water, and open space acquisition.

3 The General Government Area budget proposes to expend $528 million in 2014 to support how the county provides services to the public.  These services include lease costs for county agencies, facility maintenance and security, Harborview Medical Center and technology improvements for King County agencies.  The majority of these costs are associated with the replacement of an aging facility with a new CFJC.
A copy of Proposed Ordinance No. 2013-0422 will be mailed upon request to the Clerk of the Council, Room 1200, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle, WA 98104, telephone 206-477-1020.  It is also available on the internet at 
http://mkcclegisearch.kingcounty.gov/LegislationDetail.aspx?ID=1482707&GUID=9B6A4980-79BE-4371-9597-0F56F06F779D&Options=ID|Text|&Search=2013-0422
Dated at Seattle, Washington this 2nd day of October, 2013.
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